COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, November 14, 2005

QUESTION No. 9

QUESTION: Cllr. Robert Dowds

To ask the Manager when a programme for upgrading of windows to double-glazing will be rolled out for the County Council's housing stock?

REPLY:
All council houses built post -1996 are fitted with double glazed windows, accounting for 16% of the Council’s housing stock. 

 

By December 2005 all Council rented dwellings will enjoy the benefit of gas fired central heating. In order to maximise energy efficiency in its rented housing stock, the Council’s Architectural Services Department in association with the Housing Projects Section is proposing to undertake a countywide window replacement programme together with a programme of outer cavity wall insulation. 

 

In the first quarter of 2005 a sample survey was carried out on windows in 12 estates countywide in order to determine the fabric and condition of the windows. Following analysis of the findings of the survey, a pilot programme of window replacements/cavity wall insulation to 622 houses in designated estates including St Marks Estate, Clondalkin, and Killinarden, Kilcarrig and Drumcairn Estates, in Tallaght  has been formulated. 

 A funding application has been submitted to the Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local Government in respect of this pilot programme, the findings of which will be used to influence the delivery of a countywide programme. 

 The Architectural Services Department  has indicated that based on the numbers of dwellings requiring double glazed units and the scope of works involved, a countywide window replacement programme is likely to be phased over a 6 year period 2006-2011. 

 
